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AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO THE INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN SAN JUAN COUNTY 
UTAH AND THE CITY OF MONTICELLO, UTAH FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT SERVICES 

 
This Amendment No. 1 to the Intergovernmental Agreement (this “Amendment No. 1”) is 

made and entered into by and between San Juan County (“County”) and the City of Monticello, 
Utah (“City”), identified in this Amendment individually as a “Party” and collectively as “Parties”. 
 

RECITALS 
 

This Amendment No. 1 is made and entered into by and between the Parties based, in part, 
upon the following recitals: 
 

A. The Parties previously entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement, dated June 19, 
2020, (the “Agreement”); and 

 
B. The Parties, through this Amendment No. 1, desire to modify certain terms and/or 

provisions of the Agreement. 
 

 Now, based upon the foregoing, and in consideration of the terms set forth in this 
Amendment No. 1, the Parties do hereby agree as follows: 
 
 

1. Attachment A.  Due to increases in costs of providing Law Enforcement for the City 
of Monticello and to recognize and show appreciation for the work that San Juan 
County Deputies have been performing for the City of Monticello, the City has 
approached the County in a willingness to modify the payment amounts in Attachment 
A. as follows:  

2. Attachment A to this agreement will repeal and replace the prior attachment A to the 
agreement. No other alterations or modifications to the agreement are made by adoption 
of this attachment.  
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Attachment A 
 
The City agrees to pay the County the amount set forth below: 
 
Salary, Benefits, Overtime Costs per Officer $107,300 x 2 =      $214,600 
Miscellaneous Expenses as noted                                                   $30,000 

                 $244,600 
 

For the first three years, the City will provide three equipped 2017 Ford Explorers to the 
County, along with other equipment. These vehicles and equipment will be valued and 
depreciated over three years at the following rates:  

 
 Year 1:                  $24,000 
 Year 2:                  $16,000 
 Year 3:                  $  8,000 
  

Which will be subtracted from the amount owed the County for those years of the 
contract.  
 
Fiscal Year 2021 – July 2020 to June 2021     $230,000 - $24,000= $206,000 
Fiscal Year 2022 – July 2021 to June 2022     $244,600 - $16,000= $228,600 
Fiscal Year 2023 – July 2022 to June 2023     $244,600 - $  8,000= $236,600 
Fiscal Year 2024 – July 2023 to June 2024                                        $244,600 
Fiscal Year 2025 – July 2024 to June 2025                                        $244,600 

 
 

The City expects that the County will pay the additional increase in overall costs per 
officer ($7,300) for the Law Enforcement of the City specifically. The County will cover 
the costs for the Tier 1 or Tier 2 Public Safety Employee Compensation to the Utah 
Retirement System for the Deputies covering shifts in the City.   




